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2023 年 11 月末より約 4 ヶ月、マレーシアから本校に留学生が来ていました。２G（普通・

国際理解ミックスクラス）で学び、国際理解コースの生徒だけでなく、普通コースの生徒とも親交

を深めました。校内スピーチコンテストでは流ちょうな日本語で素晴らしいスピーチをし、聴衆を

驚かせました。 

 

 

 

 

 

 

■アキルより 

北高へ 

It has been 4 months since I have steeped foot in Kita High School. I still remember 

the first day coming to school. Seeing the bicycles parked outside, students 

changing into their slippers, and the cool breeze of air inside the hallways. I have 

experienced so much since then. Being in the Global Awareness Course, while still 

enjoying learning my favorite math and science subjects, Kita High School has 

become like a second home to me. It also helps because I was living in a dorm alone 

where no one really talks to each other. My classmates, friends, and teachers are my 

everything, and I’m very lucky to have everyone be so kind and helpful to me. You 

all really are my second family. 

I would like to express my gratitude to everyone that has helped me during my 

study in Kita High School. Namely, Yoshimura-sensei, Seko-sensei, my 2G 

classmates, Mr. Principal Kazuhiro Funakoshi (Kocho-sensei), teachers, school 

staff, and fellow student friends. Kita High School has opened my eyes to new 

experiences, ways of learning, and life of a Japanese Highschooler. I am definitely 

in debt to you all for giving me these priceless memories. It is something I will never 

forget. I will do my best studying and come back one day to return this favor. Until 

then, please wait for me. I will always keep in contact. 

Thank you, Kita High School.  

“アキル”                                   ～2024 年 3 月 15 日♡北高 

留学生 


